
Ar e you new or  
v i si t i ng St . Luke's? We 
are glad to have you 
join us in this 
celebration of God's 
hope for  our  l ives and 
dream for  the wor ld: 
LOVE! If  you want more 
information or  to speak 
w ith a pr iest, please 
complete a Voice from 
the Pew  Card located in 
the pew  rack and place 
i t in the offer ing plate 
OR emai l Jessica

jessica@stlukesbethesda.org

Chi ldr en ar e fu l l y 
welcom ed in  wor sh ip!  

We have nurser y care 
avai lable from 9 - 11:30 
am, but i t is total ly 
optional.

Masks are strongly 
encouraged.

WELCOME!
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A Gift Toward Easter Flowers
If you wish to make a gift toward Easter flowers, please feel 

welcome to use the special envelope in the pews or the QR code 
to the left. You may indicate whether it is a memorial or 

thanksgiving gift on the pew donation envelope or by emailing 
James at admin@stlukesbethesda.org. (There is not currently a 

way to include your dedication in the online donation form itself.)

Deadline for acknowledgment in the Easter bulletin is Monday, 
March 25.

Basic Needs 
Community 

Engagement Cluster ? 
Featured Organization for 
March
Bethesda Help is a multi-faith 
all-volunteer nonprofit 
organization that delivers 
groceries, Giant gift cards and 
kid snack bags to local 
individuals and families in 
need. St. Luke?s has been an 
important ongoing contributor 
donating food, time and 
money. During 2023 alone, St. 
Luke?s collected more than 
1,400 lbs. of canned food 
including regular donations of 
cereal boxes, much 
appreciated by families with 
school-age children! A special 
thank you to Mary Kimelblatt 
for driving the food over every 
six weeks!

For the month of March, we 
will have a food drive to help stock Bethesda Help?s pantry. Items to donate are listed below with a 
special emphasis on canned tuna, spaghetti sauce in non-breakable jars and cereal. You can drop off 
the food in the labeled boxes in the welcome lobby or in the Community Engagement room 
downstairs. If you would like to host your own food drive at work, school, with Boy Scout or Girl 
Scout troops, etc., please contact Meg Shematz at 301-257-8058 or megshematz@gmail.com for 
ideas, information and help transporting food. Thank you again to all who have donated in the past!

Garden Guild
The Garden Guild is a volunteer group that maintains the gardens on the church grounds.  
We are a very welcoming group and encourage those who love to garden, or who want to 
learn more, to join us. The first Garden Guild workday is scheduled for Saturday, March 23 
from 9am ? 12 noon. If you are interested in joining us, please contact Susie Casson at 
(301) 983-3898 or scasson@comcast.net for more information.



People of faith, we must protect God?s creation!  The Maryland Legislature is in session, and will be voting 
on a number of environmental bills.  We urge St. Luke?s parishioners to raise your voices regarding three 
important environmental bills.  These bills are supported by a range of environmental groups, including 
Interfaith Partners for the Chesapeake, the Sierra Club, the Maryland League of Conservation Voters, and 
others.  Find out more about these bills at www.interfaithchesapeake.org/advocacy and Maryland Needs 
a Bottle Bill!

Now is the time to write to your delegates and senator! Email each one a letter of support for these bills, 
citing the bill numbers above. Tell them you are from St. Luke?s Episcopal Church, Bethesda, and tell them 
why you care about these bills. Hearing from constituents makes a difference to legislators! Thank you for 
being stewards of God?s creation.

https://ci3.googleusercontent.com/meips/ADKq_NbGIKbVnML_-DAem4jcDBHV7-6TDSRRAwlkLyeVdM4HxD8bXiHe-aJOWAR7_M5dDI06J-HmIwVVZPwMfsrgCk8kci86QOjqf2zs28C8XzHtByQEvI311qG5sx-yfmVxMCraRclusHkAbPWUXshBGYbO5lkwLQqDWzs=s0-d-e1-ft#https://mcusercontent.com/60b794ee6c8e694eaecd6fae4/images/32b0bc6f-c63d-9384-817a-630494fac75e.png


Maundy Thursday

To bring a dish to the Maundy 
Thursday Simple Supper, 

beginning at 6:30pm on Thursday, 
March 28, please sign up online to 

contribute to the meal or use the sign-up sheet 
posted in Ludlum Hall (they will be kept parallel).  
After Supper, we will have foot-washing, followed 
by Holy Eucharist and the Stripping of the Altar.  
Please join us for this very meaningful service.

East er  Brunch

Join us on Sunday, March 
31!

It?s back again!  We will 
offer a continental 
breakfast with additional goodies in Ludlum Hall, 
following both Easter Sunday services.  If you can 
help with clean-up day-of, please email Marta 
Montoro at montoro75@yahoo.com Thank you!

Please help out the Easter 
Bunny by bringing eggs stuffed 
with stickers or wrapped candy 
or erasers etc by Thursday, 
March 27th.  The eggs will be 

hidden, and then found during the Easter Sunday egg 
hunt.

East er  Of fer ing ? Em ergency Aid t o Sudan/Sout h Sudan

Last week, the United Nations? World Food Programme (WFP) warned that the ongoing civil war across 
Sudan and South Sudan threatens to trigger ?the world?s largest hunger crisis,? with more than 25 million 
people facing significant food insecurity and displacement. The WFP is on the ground but lacks sufficient 
international funding and resources, and the fighting shows no sign of abating.

Given this dire situation, the St. Luke?s Community Engagement Committee has designated the World 
Food Program-USA, WFP?s American fundraising arm, as the recipient of this year?s Easter offering. 
Helping to address this global hunger crisis is particularly relevant during the current Basic Needs Cluster 
period.

To contribute, you can write a check to St. Luke?s with ?Easter offering-WFP USA? in the memo line, and 
either place it in the offering plate or mail it to the church office - or use the QR code to donate online 
through mid-April.  Thank you!

World Food Program-USA has a 4-star rating on Charity Navigator and Platinum 
designation from Candid Guidestar, the highest ratings available. There is no 
duplicity with this donation as Episcopal Relief & Development does not operate in 
Sudan or neighboring Chad.

Thank you again for responding to world events with a faithful lens this Easter 
season and helping to save lives.
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